Minutes of the Patient Participation Group held on the 21st January 2012 held at the Duston Medical Centre

Present:  Joan Randell (Chair), Christine Churchman, Catherine Donaldson, Pauline Robinson, Brian Morgan, Ray Chapman, Thomas Tarry, Chris Page,  Ruth Fawcett (Patients)

Graham Jamieson, Managing Partner 

Apologies: Emma Wimpress, Angela Slater, Monica Swierczynska, Yasa Amarasinghe and Jane Taylor

· Minutes of the Meeting 7th December 2012
The minutes from the above meeting were signed as being correct.

· Matters Arising from the minutes of the Meeting 7th December 2012
GJ said that in view of the fact that the demographics of the group would appear on the web site would members prefer for their full names to appear in the minutes or just initials.  It was unanimously agreed that names should appear
· Resignation
JR reported that unfortunately June Lewis had resigned from the committee.  GJ would write and thank her for her hard work and commitment to the Group.
· Practice Update
GJ reported that the building continued to progress well.  The steel frame was now complete and the steel floors were in place.  The project was slightly behind schedule but the contractors were confident that the building would be handed over on time in mid September.
· Patient Questionnaires

GJ briefly explained the background to the patient questionnaires, the process undertaken and the analysis to those members who were unable to attend the last meeting.

He then provided a draft copy of the report for each member.  A copy of the final report appears at the end of the minutes.
The report contained a management summary, the patient experience for each question area, demographics and development opportunities.

The committee then went through the draft report and agreed the development opportunities.  GJ suggested that as there was a significant amount of data to assimilate, if any of the members would like to add additional development opportunities or make changes to the report they could contact him before the end of the month with their suggestions.  If changes were suggested GJ would contact the Chair (JR) for a final decision.

It was also agreed that the final report would not contain all of the patients comments but a summary of them in each area.
The committee asked what would now happen to the report.  GJ explained that it would be contained in a full report explaining what process we had gone through.  This full report would then be published on the practice web site and all members of the PPG and PRG would be provided with a copy.  The practice would put posters up in the waiting rooms with high levels details and an invitation to collect a copy of the full report from Reception.  There would also be a Spring addition of the practice newsletter which would also show high level details and an invitation to obtain a full copy of the report from reception or on line.

· Any Other Business
PR asked if it was possible for prescriptions to be sent to patients by email.  GJ explained that unfortunately that wouldn’t be possible because the prescription had to be signed by a doctor and email communication is not secure

PR also asked if an App had been developed to request repeat medication.  GJ wasn’t aware of one but would investigate

· Next Meeting
Agreed we would next meet on Wednesday 4th April 2012.






